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Project overview 

A project is underway to upgrade the facilities at Narrabeen Sports High School. 

This project will deliver: 

• renewal and repairs for the science labs, prep rooms, and chemical storerooms in Block B 
• replacement of all roofs in Blocks A, B, C, D and E 
• refurbishment of student and staff amenities (bathrooms and changerooms)  
• upgraded technological and applied studies (TAS) classrooms in Block A  
• refurbishment of existing classrooms within Block C  
• refurbishment of Block K including data upgrades. 

Discussions with the school about future upgrades to core facilities are continuing. 

Progress summary 

Refurbishment works started in mid-September and included: 

• replacement of all roofing in Blocks D and E 
• replacement of all floor coverings in the top 2 levels of Block E 
• internal refurbishment of the classrooms and movement areas on the top 2 levels of Block E 
• refurbishment of the bathrooms in Blocks D and E 
• data upgrades to Block K, which includes upgrading and installing the digital connection, 

allowing for installation of Wireless Access Points (WAPs) and audio-visual equipment. 
 

We recently awarded the contracts to complete the following works which will start in the Spring 
school holidays to minimise impact on student learning: 

• renewal of the science labs, prep rooms and chemical storerooms in Block B 
• replacement of the roofs in Blocks D and E 
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• refurbishment of the amenities and classrooms in Block E 
• internal refurbishment of the classrooms and movement areas on the top 2 levels of Block E.  

 
The above works are expected to be finished by late 2023. 

Next steps 

Contracts to complete the refurbishment of the Block K classrooms will be released later in 2023. 
Works are expected to start in late 2023 or early 2024 and will be completed throughout 2024. 

Essential and urgent maintenance will be prioritised. 

Construction work hours 

Standard working hours will be 7 am to 6 pm Monday to Friday, and 8 am to 1 pm on Saturdays. No 
work will take place on Sundays or public holidays unless otherwise advised. 

Keep up to date about this project     

Stay up to date by visiting the project webpage http://edu.nsw.link/NSHS or 
scanning the QR code. 

For more information, questions, or to make a comment please contact us via 
the details below. Further updates will be released as the project progresses. 

Example of upgraded classroom in NSW high school 
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